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October 28, 2014

Dear Valued Customer,

As previously communicated, UPS must transmit electronic Master Air Waybill (MAWB) and
House Air Waybill (HAWB) data to certain destination Customs authorities in advance of arrival.
UPS incurs additional costs to maintain compliance with these regulations. Effective December
1, 2014, Argentine Customs will require all airlines to present their flight manifest information to
the local Customs office in Buenos Aires, Argentina, four hours prior to aircraft arrival. In
addition to the normal MAWB and HAWB required data elements, Argentine Customs is also
requesting the IATA Harmonized Tariff Code and Consignee Tax ID. This new requirement is
applicable regardless of origin, interline status, service or commodity. UPS requests that these
data elements be placed in the Accounting box on your MAWB (and HAWB if the shipment is a
consolidation).

At this time, UPS Air Cargo is only accepting this data required by Argentine Customs on the
paper MAWB and HAWB. UPS is not accepting this data electronically.

Effective December 1, 2014, UPS will assess a $15 USD Advanced Manifest Fee per each
MAWB destined to Argentina.

Further details of the Argentine Customs Resolution 3596 can be found at the link below. This is
an Argentinian government site and the resolution is only available in Spanish:

http://www.boletinoficial.gob.ar/Inicio/Index.castle

As additional countries adopt similar Customs requirements, UPS will be required to evaluate
extending the Advanced Manifest Fee to those destinations when warranted.

Please contact your account manager with any questions or concerns you may have regarding this
communication.

Thank you for choosing UPS Air Cargo.


